September 2012
The summer holidays are over and its back to work for us all. The Olympics were a successful event that proved we can host a global event in this country and made us all proud to be British. The Paralympics have proved to be successful and hopefully will have changed the view of people so that we can celebrate their success as athletes rather than people with disabilities. The event organisers and athletes must all be congratulated on achieving such a successful outcome. We must also thank all the volunteers who played their part in making the games run so smoothly, hopefully they will continue to volunteer in their community.

Congratulations must go to Middle Barton School for an excellent set of SATS results, the school has been transformed over the last year by Chris Woodward and Phil Goldsworthy with the help of the governors, and they are now in a position to recruit a new head teacher. 
I congratulate all the students for their GCSE and A level results wishing them all success in the future.

I did manage to get a break in Jersey. I flew from Oxford Airport and only have praise for the service. I left home at 11.20, by 11.35 I was sitting in the airport lounge after checking in and going through security. By 1.30 I was in Jersey when normally after 2 hours I’d still be on the M25. An amazing service, the plane was only an 18 seater meaning you fly at 14,000 enabling you to see the country side below in fantastic detail.

I celebrated my first 100 days as Leader of the County council towards the end of August; it has been a hectic time with some memorable events alongside some disappointments. However the summer (if there was one) is now over and the budget setting process gets under way. We will try to set a fair budget but we are dependent on the funding from central government who are trying to reduce the country’s deficit, it’s going to be a challenging time.

Ian Hudspeth

